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St. Catherine’s Wells on the Black Avenue 

 

The above heading may not mean much to 

newer Lucanians, but will register with many 

of the oldies immediately! Some will be 

amazed that they pass this spot regularly on 

their walks through Lucan Demesne and St. 

Catherines.  

 

The wells are found on The Black Avenue – a 

long lane which runs between Lucan and 

Leixlip – entering at Coldblow, on the Clonee 

Road, and exiting at The Mill Lane in Leixlip.  

 

This photograph was taken in 1936, by Lucan 

woman May Vallom, and shows from L-R: 

Phil Brady, Maura Cormack, Pauline 

Cormack, Paddy Lannigan, Ollie Lannigan 

and Paddy Brady. No doubt, it was on a 

Sunday when the men were attired in their 

suits. 

 

As the picture shows, the wells were white 

washed and kept in good condition back then 

– sometime later they fell into disrepair. 

 
Cont’d…. 

LUCAN
N E W S L E T T E R

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/


Not much is known of the history of the wells but 

Weston St. John Joyce in The Neighbourhood of 

Dublin (1912) wrote:  
 

“The wells of St. Catherines are situated along a 

lane known as the Black Avenue, which forms the 

county boundary.  These wells are protected by 

stone canopies. The larger well was provided with 

a wooden door and adorned with a head of modern 

appearance. It was used for drinking purposes. 

While the smaller well has for generations enjoyed 

a reputation for a cure for sore eyes, it is said that 

neither well has ever been known to run dry.” 

 

As a regular visitor to the Black Avenue in the late 

50s/early 60s, (While visiting Granny in The Mill 

Lane in Leixlip, us children got sent for walks up 

there while the grown-ups talked!), I don’t recall 

the wooden door still being present, and I think that 

the lady’s head was broken, but there was a metal 

cup attached to the wall by a chain, and from this 

the passer-by could sate his thirst.  

 

 

This is the present day St. Catherines Wells!  

The good news is and we have it on good authority 

that Fingal County Council hope to bring the site 

back to its former glory. Local photographer, May 

Vallom will be responsible for a big part of that 

project with her 1936 photo, which thankfully has 

survived 
 

What an interesting picture making a fitting end to 

Heritage Week! 

Mary Mulhall 

 

 Upcoming Heritage events  
 

The History of Irish Lace 
Tuesday 30th August at 11:00 am  

A talk by Carmel Lyons. Round Tower GAA Club, 

Convent Road, Clondalkin, Dublin 22.  

All welcome.  

Hosted by Active Retirement Group. 

 

 

Hellfire Hill:  a human and natural history 
Wednesday 7 September, 7pm 

At Lucan Library 

Illustrated talk by Michael Fewer, architect, 

environmentalist and writer               

Now booking, contact the library on 016216422, 

email lucan@sdublincoco.ie with your phone 

number or call in. 

 

 

Lucan Village Heritage Walk 
Thursday 8th September at 10:30am  

Meet at bus stop opposite Topaz Garage, Lucan 

Road, Lucan Village.  

Part of Lucan Festival. Children must be 

accompanied by an adult. All welcome.  

Enquiries to: lucanfestival@gmail.com 

 

 

Stewarts Hospital: The First   125 Years, History 
& Memories 
Thursday 8th September at 7:00 pm  

A talk by Catherine Kennedy and Brian Fleming. 

The Coach House, Old Lucan Road, Palmerstown. 

All welcome. 

 

 

 

 

Palmerstown Camera Club 
New Members 2016 

Palmerstown Camera Club (PCC) 

recommences on Wednesday 

September 14th at 8.00pm in the 

Palmerstown Parish Center. 
 

Ours is an active, vibrant and 

social club which is now open to 

new members aged over 18 years. 

PCC is a club which caters for Beginner, 

Intermediate and Advanced photographers. 
 

Our Annual Beginners Workshops for members 

commences on Wednesday, September 21st. 

For further details why not visit our Photographic 

Exhibition now showing in Lucan Library. 
 

View our social media through our FaceBook 

pages or our club website at: 

palmerstowncameraclub.ie 



FORÓIGE AND 
EMPOWERING LUCAN'S 
TEEN GENERATION IN 
2016! 
 

Foróige is one of Ireland's 

largest and longest serving youth organisations, 

engaging with almost 60,000 young people aged 

10-18 years old in youth related initiatives and 

programmes of education. 
 

Foróige aims to ensure young people of all 

capabilities and interests feel they have a place, 

somewhere they can foster friendships, to learn 

important lifelong skills and to widen their world 

horizons.  
 

Foroige in Lucan (September to June) 
 

Lucan Seniors Club is a Friday night club, 

welcoming young people from 12-16 years old, 

meeting on Friday evenings from 7:30-9:30pm in 

Lucan Educate Together NS, Esker Lane.  
 

Team Lucan Juniors are a strong and vibrant 

club, with 20 members aged 10-12 yrs old. Team 

Lucan meet on Monday evenings from 7:30-9pm, 

currently in the Educate Together National School, 

Mount Bellew Way.  Team Lucan recently won a 

Gold Award in Foróige's National Citizenship 

Awards Programme, when the club put on a variety 

performance for Young at Heart, a local senior 

citizens group, presenting each with a hamper, their 

very own Basket of Happiness, filled with small 

gifts and treats the young people had themselves 

sourced either by sponsorship or donation from 

local businesses. 
 

Elemental Lucan - an ASD friendly club for 

teenagers aged 12-16 years old. This club meets on 

Friday evenings, from 7-9:30pm, also in Educate 

Together National School, Mount Bellew Way.  

The club has grown from strength to strength over 

its first year: young members can expect a 

welcome, fun space, where individuality is 

celebrated. The club is designed with ASD teens in 

mind, featuring games and activities to suit 

interests and capacities of the group. 
 

Foróige are searching for Leading Lights! to help 

with these clubs. Our volunteer Leaders are eager, 

committed, consistent, team players. They are open 

to learning from others - their peer Leaders and 

their young people. In return, our volunteer 

Leaders join the nationwide Foroige community, a 

chance of life-long learning and an opportunity to 

contribute back to their own locality. 
 

Watch out for the Foroige Stand at this year's 

Lucan Community Festival on Sunday 11th 

September! Come along, get a taster of Foroige fun 

and consider getting on board! 

 

For more information on Foroige and Foroige in 

Lucan: 

Claire Hutchinson, Regional Youth Officer South 

Dublin Foroige - 085 1666945 / 

Claire.hutchinson@foroige.ie / Facebook / Twitter 

/ Foroige on YouTube 

Lucan Seniors Club Leader (Tara) - 

taralouise207@gmail.com 

Lucan Juniors (10-12yr olds) - 

foroigelucanjrs@gmail.com 

Elemental Lucan ASD Friendly Club. Club 

Leader (Nicky) - nwhelan09@gmail.com 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Woodville Downs Residents Assoc 
(Including Esker Lane) 
During a recent deputation meeting with SDCC our 

residents association was made aware of proposed 

plans to changes to the Woodies/Outter Ring Road 

(ORR) junction and the environs. Among the 

proposed changes is that the slip lanes that allow 

traffic turn left from the ORR towards the village 

and on the opposite side from Woodies to the ORR 

are due to be closed making it a T Junction for all 

traffic. 
 

From our point of view this is going to have 

serious impact on all traffic using this junction and 

serious impact on all those   attempting to exit 

Esker Lane opposite the entrance to St 

Edmundsbury. We intend to be active in engaging 

with SDCC planners when proposed plans are 

drawn up next month, to avoid a traffic meltdown 

and encourage others to do the same. 
 

Contact: woodvilledowns@hotmail.com 

 

 

The local branch of the 

Pro Life Campaign 
will be hosting a 

Coffee Morning 
on Tuesday 30th August 2016  

in St. Mary's Parish Centre,  

Lucan Road at 11am.  
 

It’s a really important time to stand up for 

unborn children and their mothers. Meet up 

with your friends and neighbours and find 

out more about the current situation.   
 

Tea, Coffee and refreshments  

will be served. All are welcome  

and please bring friend.   
 

For more information, contact (086) 313 

2872 or (01) 662 9275.  Thank you.  

 



Parish Notes 
 

St Mary’s, Lucan     
www.stmarysparishlucan.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Baptism Faith Friends 

Our first meeting after the summer will 

take place at 8pm on Wednesday 7th  

September in the Parish Centre.  

Looking forward to seeing you there. 

                Elizabeth 
 

Autumn 2016 Roster for Ministers of the Word   

The roster for Ministers of the Word for 

September, October and November 2016 is now 

available in the sacristy for collection by those 

Ministers who have not received it by e-mail.  
 

Christian Meditation 

We will resume again on Tuesday 6th  September  

at 8pm in The Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.  

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158. 
 

Legion of Mary 

The above meet every Wednesday evening in the 

Bungalow at 6.30pm.  (just ring door bell) 

New members are more than welcome. 
 

Bethany Group 

Bethany Group is available to listen to or just be 

there for anyone who is feeling lonely or lost 

following the death of a loved one.  We meet on 

the 2nd Monday of each month from 10.30am-

11.30am, also on the 4th Thursday of each month 

from 8pm - 9pm.  Parish Centre – 6217041  
 

Parish Ministry 

It is an important part of our ministry to support 

people in times of sickness and bereavement.  We 

would greatly appreciate it, if you would let us 

know if someone in your family is ill or admitted 

to hospital.  Phone Parish office – 6217041 

weekdays between 9.30am and 2pm. (except 

Thursday).  
 

Holy Communion for the sick and housebound 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 

St. Patrick’s 

Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 

 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have suffered a 

loss through bereavement or otherwise. Grieving is 

a natural process which can be helped by someone 

listening with empathy and understanding. We 

meet on the third Wednesday of each Month 

from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral Centre, St. 

Patrick’s Church. This is a free, confidential 

service and is available to everyone in Lucan and 

the outlying areas.  

We can be contacted through the Parish office: Tel: 

(01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or 

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 

 

 

Parish of Divine Mercy,  

Lucan South  
www.lucansouthparish.net 

 

Daily Adoration - Holy Year of Mercy 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and Chaplet of 

Divine Mercy continues here each week-day 

from 2pm – 3pm 

We are in need of a few more people to join our 

rota for this period of adoration.  If you can spare 

one hour a week please come along any afternoon. 

 

 

Pilgrimages 
 

Lourdes 
23rd to 28th September 2016 

Staying at the Hotel Grand Basilique, Full Board,  

€499 pps. 

Contact Pat: 087 2238911/ Phil: 086 0677392 

 

Medjugorje  
12th to 19th October.  Spiritual Director:  

Fr. Maurice O'Shea.   From €595.00 pps.  

Contact: Pat or Phil 086 0677392 / 087 2238911 

F/b Medjugorje Mass Lucan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date for your Diary! 
 

Friday 16th September 2016 

St Mary's Parish Social Evening 

In the Spa Hotel 

To celebrate the generous spirit  

of our parish volunteers 

Invitation list being finalised 

Medjugorje Mass 
 

St Mary's Church, Lucan 

Monday 19th September at 7.30pm 

(Confessions and Rosary at 6.50pm 

E: medjugorjenewslucan@gmail.com 

F/b Medjugorje Mass Lucan 

All Welcome 

http://www.stmarysparishlucan.ie/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net
http://www.lucansouthparish.net/


Volunteer in Africa 
Humanitarian Volunteers are looking for 

volunteers to travel to Kenya on 26th Nov 2016.  

The volunteers will work on a humanitarian project 

for two weeks. No experience required and no age 

restrictions. Support and Supervision provided. 

Volunteers will also visit the resting place of the 

Venerable Edel Quinn.    
 

No large fundraising. Volunteers will pay their 

own costs.  
 

If you can assist teaching English, or assist with 

sports, games, arts, crafts or more, then you can 

make a real impact on the lives of the poorest and 

those without hope. 
 

Contact Denis, Humanitarian Volunteers 

 086 8520271. 

 
The grave of Edel Quinn 
 

"May God bless us with enough foolishness to 

believe that we can make a difference in this world, 

so that we can do what others claim cannot be 

done, to bring justice and kindness to all our 

children and the poor". 

 

Recruitment for Ageing Research, 
Trinity College Dublin 
Researchers in Trinity College Institute of 

Neuroscience, Trinity College Dublin, are looking 

for volunteers aged over 65 to take part in an 

exciting new study examining how motor 

coordination and attention training programmes 

can provide benefits for the brain as we age. We 

are looking for 60 adults aged over 65. Participants 

will be required to attend sessions in Trinity 

College on 8 occasions over the course of 4 weeks. 

The study will involve carrying out some tests 

assessing memory and physical function, and 

training on an attention training task. If you are 

interested in finding out more, please email Ms. 

Iseult Cremen, Irish Research Council 

Postgraduate Candidate, at cremeni@tcd.ie or call 

01-8964196. 

Lucan Drama 
Welcome back to everyone and hope you all 

enjoyed the Summer 

We are back in action!!! 
 

Readings for a One Act Play  

(which will go the festivals) on 

Monday and Tuesday evening next 

week 8pm in the Spa Hotel. The play 

will be directed by Vini Casey. 

That's Monday29th August and Tuesday 30th 

August.  
 

So for all who are interested in acting or being 

involved in any capacity back stage in the festival 

play we hope to see you next Monday and 

Tuesday. 
 

We will also be having readings for a full length 

play in the very near future. This play will be 

staged late November so watch the news letter over 

the next fortnight for further details.  
 

Find us on Facebook 

www.lucandrama.ie 

email..dramalucan@gmail.com 

Sheila 0872547725 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Free transport 
The Irish Cancer Society’s 

‘Volunteer Driver Service’ is 

a free transport service available to patients 

undergoing chemotherapy treatment in St. 

Vincent’s Hospital or Tallaght Hospital. To avail 

of this service, please talk to your healthcare 

professional or call Gail in the Irish Cancer Society 

on 01 2310 566. 

BINGO 
Lucan Sarsfields GAA 

 

Every Wednesday 
 

€10 per book 

 

Free Teas & Coffees 

 

From 8.30pm  

 

Over 18s only 
 

 

 

mailto:cremeni@tcd.ie
http://www.lucandrama.ie/
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BREHENY (VINCENT) 
Great Sadness on the Loss of a Wonderful 

Neighbour. 
 

We the community have all been shocked beyond 

belief and deeply saddened on the sudden death of 

our dear neighbour Vincent Breheny.  
 

Vincent was well known to us in Beech Park and 

far beyond. He could be seen walking his precious 

little dog Scotty at any time from early morning to 

dusk, chatting with the neighbours along the way. 

Vincent was always cheery and good humoured, 

and would appear to have been enjoying the idyllic 

life of retirement while most of us were dashing to 

work, schools, here and there. This occasionally 

made me envious of his freedom, especially on a 

sunny day. Many of us were at the receiving end of 

Vincent's kindness when the need arose. He was 

always willing to lend a helping hand in a quiet 

way.  
 

A funeral liturgy for the gift of Vincent's life was 

celebrated by Fr. Philip on the morning of the 4thof 

August. This was attended by many of our 

community and former members from An Bord 

Altranais, colleagues from St. Brendan’s Hospital, 

school pals, and members of the Toastmasters 

Club. 
 

The singer was our own Bernie Martin, who 

happens to hail from the same hometown, 

Ballymote, as Vincent. Fr. Philip offered lovely 

words of comfort and consolation in his homily. 

Prayers for the faithful followed by very close 

friends and his much treasured daughter Miriam, 

who opened her prayer with “My dad was my rock, 

my hero and my friend”, leaving many of us very 

moved.  
 

At the end of the liturgy, a eulogy was eloquently 

delivered by one of Vincent's ex-colleagues. He 

enlightened us of the many attributes of Vincent’s 

psychiatric nursing life and on becoming a tutor. 

After he retired, he took up voluntary work with 

the Samaritans and was always available to help 

people (this already confirmed to us in the 

neighbourhood). He also had a great love of 

photography and a huge appreciation of nature.  
 

We are all lonely, and sad that Vincent is gone 

from our midst, a bright light has gone out in our 

neighbourhood and we hold many endearing 

memories of him. Our thoughts and prayers are 

with our dear friend Aileen, her daughter Miriam, 

son-in-law Darren, and grandchildren Harvey and 

Catherine, at this sad time.  
 

“Ar dheis Dé go raibh a h-anam dílís. Ní bheidh a 

leitheid ann arís” 
 

Mary Conlon on behalf of the community 

 

Anniversaries 

 

BYRNE (JACKIE) 

18th Anniversary 
Late Sarsfield Park 

We can’t have the old days back Daddy 

But secret tears and loving thoughts 

Will be with us forever 

Mammy and you are safe in Heaven. 

So sadly missed by Anne and Robert, Barney, 

Triona, John, Conor and Liam xxxxx 

 

 

KEARNS (OLLIE) 

5th Anniversary 
Late Airlie Heights and Millbank. 

No words can tell 

The loss we had  

Five years ago today 

Till memories fail 

And life departs 

You live forever 

In our hearts Ollie. 

So sadly missed, Barney, Triona, Conor, Liam, 

Anne and Robert xxxxxx 

 

 

MOFFITT (ANN) 

7th August 
Those we love don’t go away 

They walk beside us every day  

Unseen, unheard but always near 

Still loved still missed and very dear.  

Love from all your family 

Mick, John, Dermot, Anita, Martina, Anthony and 

your lovely grandchildren Alanna and baby Jamie.  

xxxx 

 

 

 

Birthday Remembrance 

 

LALLY (MAUREEN) 

30th August 
As I opened my eyes this morning 

I looked to the Heavens above 

I whispered “Happy Birthday” Mam 

And sent you all our love 

We cannot send a birthday card 

Your hand we cannot touch 

But God will take our greetings 

To the one we love so much. 

Happy birthday Mam with all our love. 

Alison, Andy, Ruth and Alisha xxxx 

 

 



Busby Babe – Jeff Whitefoot  
The Mescall Family (nearly all Lucanians at this 

stage), celebrated their Uncle Brendan’s 90th 

Birthday Party in the Irish Club in Manchester 

recently, and were delighted to meet up again with 

Uncle Brendan’s brother-in-law, former Busby 

Babe Jeff Whitefoot and his wife, Nell.  
 

Jeff was one of the first of the Busby Babes when 

he signed for Manchester United in 1952. At 

sixteen he was the youngest player ever to play for 

the Club’s first team, and won the Division One 

Title with United in 1956. 
 

He transferred to Grimbsy Town in 1957 just 

months before the Munich air disaster in 1958 

when many of his friends were killed. He 

transferred to Nottingham Forest in 1958where he 

won an F.A. Cup Medal in 1959. 

 

At the celebrations – Back L-R: Gerry, Jeff, Nell, 

Eddie, Frank, and front L-R: Anna, Pat and Martin.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community 

Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 

6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to 

Friday 10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in the 

morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, as 

we close promptly.   
 
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 0761 

07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm Monday to 

Friday. 
 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline  

are both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone and 

referral line 1890 350250. Please note that FLAC 

provides Free Legal Advice and not Free Legal 

Aid.  
 

Find out about the new Paternity Benefit 
The Paternity Leave and Benefit Act 2016 

introduced a new Paternity Benefit together with 

statutory paternity leave of 2 weeks. The 

legislation allows new fathers to start the combined 

package of paternity leave and Paternity Benefit at 

any time within the first 6 months following birth 

or adoption of a child. Same sex couples can also 

avail of Paternity Benefit. 

The provisions will apply to births or adoptions on 

or after 1 September 2016. 

Find out more about Paternity Benefit, read 

“Frequently Asked Questions” about Paternity 

Benefit and watch a video explaining Paternity 

Benefit on the Department of Social Protection 

website: www.welfare.ie. 
  

Find out about passport cards 
D id you know that a new Irish passport card is 

nowavailable. It can be used by Irish citizens for 

travel within the European Union and the European 

Economic Area. The passport card is a credit-card 

sized card with a photograph of the holder. It is 

valid for 5 years (or the time remaining on your 

passport). 

All Irish citizens who are over 18 years and hold a 

valid Irish passport can apply for a passport card. 

You can apply online or through the free app from 

anywhere in the world. The fee for a Passport Card 

is €35. There will be an additional €5 postal fee if 

you live outside Ireland. Apply online for a 

Passport Card at passportcard.dfa.ie. 

 

St. Joseph’s College 
Car Park 
 

 

Next Sale Sunday 28th August 
From: 8.30am – 1.00pm 

 

Sellers’ fees: €15 Cars and Small Vans 

(No Large Vans Allowed) 

Sellers’ set-up time: From 8.00am 

 

Public Admission: FREE 

NO PRE-BOOKING required, just turn 

up and pay on site. 
  

Funds raised will go towards funding trip 

of TY students representing Ireland at 

World Mock Trial Finals in New York 
 

Further information: 
stjoeyspaevents@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:stjoeyspaevents@gmail.com


Association Active Retirement 
Lucan Active Retirement Association L.A.R.A. 

2016 will now be known as Esker Active 

Retirement Association.   
 

Nothing else has changed, we are still the same 

club with the same members and we will still meet 

every Wednesday in St Andrews Hall in Lucan 

2pm – 4pm.   
 

Our Club reopens on Wednesday 7th 

September 2016.   
 

For further details please contact one of our 

Committee Members at the following numbers:- 

Helen:  086 821 7462 

Teresa:  086 178 9540 

Marian:  086 1269 043 

Hilda:  087 642 7746 

Treasa:  087 237 2116 
 

Again, any newcomers wanting to join us, feel free 

to drop into the centre any Wednesday in 

September after 2pm or call one of the above 

numbers for details of our club.  
 

Marian (Club Secretary) 

 
 
Lucan Active Retirement Assoc. 
The Club reopens on Thursday 8th September, and 

we look forward to seeing all our members again 

after the summer break. 
 

Whist Results – August 23rd  

1st Miriam Walsh 

Joint 2nd Robin Adamson and Marguerite 

Cunningham.  

 

 

 

Birthday Celebrations 
A great big “Thank You” to all our friends on the 

Senior Citizens Committee especially Geraldine 

and Anne who organised our special Birthday 

lunch. It was a great day and one we will always 

remember (especially the beautiful cake).  
 

Your friendship is very much appreciated by both 

of us. 

Tess and Pat 

 

 

 

Lost 
Two Wallets, one with cash, left by mistake in 

overnight travel bag donated to V.D.P. Charity 

Shop, left in zip pocket. I would really appreciate 

return of same – even if cash is gone. 

Text or phone 087-2721303 

SDCC Planning Applications 
SD15A/0387 16-Aug-2016  

Permission: Significant Additional Information 

Applicant: Niall Collins 

Location: Main Street, Lucan, Co. Dublin. 

Proposed Development: Residential development 

comprising a 3 storey, 6 apartment unit, 1 semi-

detached unit and 1 detached unit including car and 

bicycle parking facilities, bins and landscaping 

with new entrance gate on backland area to the rear 

of J. Collins & Sons Butcher Shop. 

Direct Marketing: Direct Marketing – NO 

 

 

SD16A/0144 16-Aug-2016  

Permission: Additional Information 

Applicant: DPB Ventures Ltd. 

Location: Tandys Lane, Lucan, Co. Dublin 

Proposed Development: Demolition of existing 

structures on site and the construction of 5 

residential dwellings (total gross floor area c. 

654.4sq.m) consisting of: (i) five 3 bed, three 

storey houses ranging between c.125sq.m and 

c.135sq.m, (ii) 5 off-street car parking spaces, (iii) 

landscaping boundary treatment and all associated 

site development works and site services. 

Direct Marketing:  Direct Marketing – NO 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SD16A/0299 15-Aug-2016  

Permission: New Application 

Applicant: Boards of Management 

Location: St. Thomas' JNS & Scoil Aine Naofa 

NS, Esker, Lucan, Co. Dublin 

Proposed Development: Construction of a new two 

storey extension to Scoil Aine Naofa Senior 

National School of 1008sq.m providing six new 

classrooms, seven special education teaching 

rooms, library & resource room and universal 

access toilets along with a new single storey 

entrance lobby extension to Scoil Aine Naofa 

Senior National School of 25sq.m and a new single 

storey extension to St. Thomas’ Junior School of 

975sq.m providing four new classrooms, seven 

special education teaching rooms, general purpose 

room, library & resource room, storage, male, 

female and universal access toilets together with 

refurbishment works to both existing school 

buildings including replacement of some windows 

and external doors and associated landscaping, site 

works and services. (Existing floor areas – Scoil 

Aine Naofa SNS: 1948sq.m & St. Thomas’ JNS: 

1946sq.m) 

Direct Marketing:  Direct Marketing – NO 



Lucan Senior Citizens 
We reopen on Wednesday 7th September and are 

looking forward to meeting all our members after 

the holidays. 
 

We extend our deepest sympathy to Anne Beales 

on the death of her brother Fr. Pascal Tiernan, and 

to the McManus Family on the death of our 

colleague, Peggy. 

May they rest in peace.  

 

 

 
Could you foster a child? 
We are seeking to recruit families or individuals to 

care for children and young people who cannot live 

at home. 
  

Ideally you will have a spare room and time 

available to care for a child. 
  

Foster families come in all shapes 

and sizes, from all cultures and 

backgrounds. 
  

Assessment, training and support will be provided 

to all Five Rivers Ireland Foster Families.  There 

will also be access to our 24 hour on-call support. 
  

For more information please contact:  Five Rivers 

Ireland on 01-866 5291 or visit our website 

www.fiveriversireland.ie 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost 
House Keys lost in Beech Park area.  

If found, please contact 085-1990737. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Grounds of Lucan House - Once again we are 

delighted to announce that the grounds of LUCAN 

HOUSE will be open to the public as part of this 

year’s Lucan Festival. H.E. Mr Giovanni Adorni 

Braccesi Chiassi, Italian Ambassador whose 

private residence is Lucan House has graciously 

given permission to walk the grounds. 
 

Lucan House and its grounds are the last remains 

of what was once over a 5,000 acre manor held by 

the Sarsfields and their descendants the Veseys and 

Colthursts-Veseys from the 1500's to the 1920's 

when the House was finally sold. 
 

Within the grounds there is the graveyard of the 

first Agmondisham Vesey and his second wife 

Lady Jane Butler from whom the owners descend. 

(Graves dated 1738). Agmondisham married first 

Charlotte Sarsfield niece of the great Patrick 

Sarsfield and they had 2 daughters, one who 

married into the Binghams of Castlebar (They 

became the Lord Lucans of the second creation) 

and the other married the Spencers from whom the 

late Princess Diana is descended. The first 

Agmondisham Vesey is approx the 20th great 

grandfather of Prince William. 
 

So Lucan has a varied and fascinating history and 

you can walk in the footsteps of these people on 

Sat 10th September between 1.30 and 5 pm. 
 

Tickets will be on sale every Sat in Supervalu 
besides Kays Kitchen from 12 to 2.30pm. Adults 

are €5 and children U12 are free. Proceeds are used 

to offset Festival costs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tea Dance 
Palmerstown Community & Youth 

Centre 

(beside Supervalu) 
 

Sunday 25th September 3pm – 6pm 

Live Band “Unity” 
 

Sunday 23rd October 3pm – 6pm 

Live Band “Brian McDermot” 
 

Admission €5 

Light Refreshments, Raffle and Prizes 
 

More information – 01-6166981 

 

 

Birthday Greetings 
 

Happy 1st Birthday  

to Cian  

on 26th August  

and also to Killian  

who was 7 on 23rd 

August 

 

Lots of love and cuddles from 

Granny and Grandad Cummins 
 

 



Back after the Break!  

Great to be back, bright eyed 

and bushy tailed after our three 

week rest! Thank you to all 

who sent good wishes to us on 

our return. We hope to bring 

you many interesting pieces 

over the coming months.  

 

Schoolchildren will be back in harness in the next 

few days – the little ones starting out on their 

journey, and those starting secondary school will 

meet new challenges – Good luck to them all! 

 

Saorse on her first day at big school! 
 

 

This is Saorse who called to our Newsletter Office 

with her Mam, after her first day in school on 28th 

August 2008. 
 

Must have been a clever girl as she got two gold 

stars on her first day – She must be about to go to 

Secondary School now! 

Good luck, Saorse! 

 

Olympics! Who would have thought that Lucan 

would get dragged into Rio 2016! Pro10 Offices 

on The Mall, are involved in the storyline. 

Hopefully all this won’t overshadow the feats of 

the athletes – Annalise and the Donovan Brothers 

will be on the tips of the tongues, and what about 

Thomas Barr who came 4th in the 400 metres 

hurdles!  

Some great people for youngsters to follow! 

Lucan Festival Launch – This year’s event was 

launched in Finnstown House on Tuesday night 

last. Mayor Guss O’Connell, and Tánaiste, 

Minister Frances Fitzgerald did the honours, and 

the entertainment was provided by the Lucan 

branch of Comhaltas Ceoltoirí, and the Nolan 

Dunleavy Irish Dancers. Lots of exciting events to 

look forward to – full programme of events in next 

week’s issue.  

 

Congratulations to all the students on 

their Leaving Cert results – Nervous 

and exciting times ahead as the future 

is decided on! 

 

Sad to see Tom Barrett Shoes bring down the 

shutters. After 26 years of serving the people of 

Lucan with all kinds of footwear, he will be sorely 

missed!  

Best wishes for the future to Tom and his wife 

Anne, and also to the Staff.  

 

Big game this Sunday! Dubs take on Kerry in the 

second All-Ireland Semi-Final!  

Come on the Dubs! 

It’s going to be a mad dash home from the 

Cemetery Mass for some............ 

 

All the way from Melbourne – Tadhg Fitzgerald 

dropped in to lend a hand with this week’s 

Newsletter – He’ll be supporting the Dubs on 

Sunday! 

 

WWW – The World Wide Web - was 25 years 

old this week! How did we ever manage without it? 

 

 



A dip in our archives……. 
 

Lucan 30 Years ago - 1986 
 
23rd February – Editorial 

How Many More Deaths Will It Take? 
Last week saw yet another death resulting from an 

accident in the vicinity of the junction between 

Ballydowd and the dual carriageway. This brings 

to 6 the number of people killed in the Black Spot 

in the last twelve months. As the deaths mount up, 

the dangerous situation remains the same 
 

These deaths are happening on our own doorstep. 

They are causing great concern to all. They are the 

topic of conversation. Surely it is time to demand 

immediate action. The powers that be can give 

various causes for these accidents, reasons for the 

dangers of the Black Spot and excuses why the 

situation remains. The Planners can survey maps 

and expenses with no alleviation of the problem. 
 

The reason for the danger is debateable. Some feel 

that the old road is at fault while others hold that 

the ending of the dual carriageway is to blame 

Human error and excess speed are often 

responsible for road accidents and no matter how 

careful one is there is always the other drivers. 

Locals and drivers who are familiar with this 

stretch of road are constantly aware of the danger   

but those who are unfamiliar have   been the 

victims. Yes, there are warnings, but are they 

sufficient? 
 

The completion of the Lucan Bypass will divert 

traffic off this stretch of road. Lands have been 

acquired and monies have been allocated but 

progress take time and often too much time. Many 

plans and promises have been made in relation to 

its completion but let’s hope it won’t await another 

election to see some action taken. Even one death 

is too many. Building castle in the air, making 

promises for the future are easy but the time for 

action must not be delayed. 

“Actions speaks louder than words”. 

 

 

 

 

Political contributors 1986 were:  
Cllr. Liam Lawlor, F.F. 

Senator Brian Fleming F.G. 

Cllr. Michael Gannon, Labour 

Cllr. Sean Lyons, Independent 

Liam Skelly T.D. F.G. 

The Workers Party 

Brian Lenihan T.D. F.F.  

Jim Mitchell, T.D. F.G. 

 

 

23rd November – Editorial 

Back to the Future 
Time we know passes quickly but even in this 

progressive age ‘PROGRESS’ does not always 

keep up. Who would have thought in December 

1976 when the Library on Main Street closed its 

doors that on the tenth anniversary of the closure 

Lucan would still be without a Library. In an area 

with approximately 20,000 residents surely a 

Library is an essential amenity. Yet since then a 

generation of children have grown who could not 

cultivate the habit of calling into a Library and 

adults have tired of the lack of quantity and choice 

of books available from the mobile library. 

Over the 10 years that have gone by a number of 

premises and site have been investigated but to 

little avail Yet there is light at the end of every 

tunnel – or so was thought! In April 1983 

discussions began with developers of Lucan 

Village Centre (the site between Collins; Butchers 

and the EBS). An agreement to lease space for a 

library was finalised three years later in September 

of this year. The lease provides for the 

commencement of construction by 30th September 

1986. 
 

As the weeks of good building weather pass 

without any sign of activity on the site the question 

must be asked again – what about the Library? 

While the lease was being negotiated, this site was 

for sale. It is not clear, however whether or not it 

has since been taken off the market. If it has not 

then Lucan Village Centre Ltd. Now have a site for 

sale with agreement to lease the first floor of the 

completed complex. Must another generation pass 

before as stone is turned? 

 

 

 

19th January  

Lucan Community Council Notes 
We have been informed by the Office of Public 

Works re: Lucan Garda Station, as follows – 
 

“We wish to advise you that an advertisement will 

shortly appear in the Newspapers seeking 

application form Contractors interested in 

tendering for the contract for the reconstruction and 

extension of Lucan Garda Station. The contract 

will provide for the retention and restoration of the 

front façade of the existing station (which will be 

propped up as necessary during the course of the 

work) and the construction behind of the new 

station, using reinforced concrete floors and load-

bearing blockwork with pitched and slated roofs 

etc.” 

Copies of the drawings showing the proposed 

elevations are available in the Community Centre 

for anyone interested. 

 



Councillor Guss O’Connell 
Independent Community, Mayor South Dublin. 
0876838254  goconnell@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Well done to all those who got their Leaving 

results recently. I wish you well as  make decisions 

about your future as this surely is the time when 

young people begin to really strike out on their 

own.  As a lapsed Motor Mechanic, I would urge 

anyone to follow their instincts as if you follow 

your aptitudes and interests you will have a happy 

journey through life. 

I was honoured as Mayor to be at the launch of 

the Lucan Festival in Finnstown Castle and once 

again the hard working committee have excelled in 

an excellent programme of events.  There is 

something there for everyone. I hope young and 

old can go along and make it a real community 

affair.   

 

Cllr. William Lavelle - Fine Gael  
Chairman of SDCC Planning & Transport Committee 

36 St. Andrews Drive, Lucan 

0874107885. wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Liffey Valley Shopping Centre: 

Planning permission has been granted for an 

expansion including an ice rink and more retail. As 

Chairman of the Council Transport Policy 

Committee, I have invited Transport Infrastructure 

Ireland (formerly NRA) to meet us to review 

concerns about traffic impact on the N4 & M50. 

Improving Road Safety: 

Last week saw the new SDCC Road Safety Plan 

launched by Mayor O’Connell. I chaired the 

working group which prepared the plan and will 

oversee implementation. 

Community Grants: 

The SDCC Community Grant scheme is open for 

applications from residents associations, sports 

clubs, etc. Please contact me for details.  

Willsbrook Road works: 

Cycle lane improvements underway. A second left 

turning lane will be provided approaching the 

traffic lights. There will be replacement tree 

planting in consultation with local residents. 

 

Transport Users 
We have our updated transport plan for the Greater 

Dublin Area benefiting all Ireland out for 

assessment if anyone wants to take part in 

assessing this plan just contact me. The main point 

of updated plan is land use. Lucan is well 

placed with easy access by roads that has high 

quality and safe cycle lanes not like the city centre. 

This gives users on the outskirts an opportunity to 

use the bicycle as a mode of transport. Technology 

makes business more viable on the outskirts. The 

system has to change, everything must not be all 

for the city centre. 

T. Newton 086 3127364.       

Health & Wellbeing Week in Lucan 
Library 
Phone  6216422 
 

Baby Massage Demonstration 

Friday 9 September, 12.30-2pm 

With Anne-Mary Buliman 

Bring baby and blanket. Limited places. 

Now booking, contact the library 
 

The Natural Facial 
Monday 12 September, 10-11.30am 

With Barbara McAteer. The benefits of using 

natural products, how to make and use your own 

facial treatment. Now booking, contact the library 
 

Introduction to Reflexology 
Monday 12 September, 7-8pm. With Miriam 

McNally. Find out about this holistic massage and 

pressure therapy beneficial to good health and 

wellbeing. Now booking, contact the library 
 

Creating a Vision Board 
Tuesday 13 September, 10am-12pm. With Patricia 

Cremin. Practical workshop on how to create and 

use a Vision Board to help manifest your dreams, 

wishes and goals. Now booking, contact the library 
 

Increasing Confidence & Increasing Job 

Opportunities 
Wednesday 14 September, 7-8pm. With Life 

Coach Lisa Denby. A workshop ideal for anyone 

currently looking to find work. Now booking. 
 

Irish Heart Foundation Health Check 
Wednesday 14 September, 10am-2pm. Blood 

pressure check and individual heart health 

information, record card, tips & advice.  

15 minute time slot per person. Now booking. 
 

Iridology 
Thursday 15 September, 12pm (time later than 

advertised). With Jale Egan. Discover how the iris 

of the eye can reveal insights into our overall 

health status and constitutional tendencies. 

Now booking, contact the library 
 

Laughter Yoga 
Friday 16 September, 10.00am 

With Marian Reilly. Laughter is the best medicine! 

A simple and fun way to release stress and tension 

and enjoy just being ourselves. Bring a bottle of 

water as its thirsty work! 

Now booking, contact the library 
 

Raising Happy Kids in an Anxious World 
Monday 19 September, 7.00pm 

by Stella O'Malley, author of "Cotton Wool Kids". 

How to raise children with a more relaxed and 

joyful approach, free from the treadmill of 

activities and over-supervision. 

Now booking, contact the library 

  

 

mailto:goconnell@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
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Junior Footballers (pictured) had a fantastic extra 

time win over St Brendan’s to claim their place in 

the Championship Final against St Vincent’s. Read 

the full account to the game in our online news. 

The team is made up of Niall Cunningham. Seamus 

Keher. Anthony Norton. Daragh Quinn. Shane 

Casey. Mick Casey. Simon Collins. Tim Bradley. 

Mark Moran (C). Barry Torsney. Paul Sloan. Niall 

McKiernan. Mark Sharkey. John Doyle. Aidan 

Glover. Subs. Jack Carey. Gareth Hamilton. 

Graham Fay. David Herlihy. Maurice Wallace. 

Colm Hickey. S Donohue. C Torsney. R McNulty. 

M Kelly. D Parsons. G Healy. N Simpson. K 

Condon. 
 

Senior Footballers lost to Ballyboden in their 

latest league fixture, having been a point ahead at 

the half the game finished 0:17 to 2:17. This leaves 

just two games, away to St Maurs 6pm 3/9, home 

to St Sylvester’s 17:30 on 17/9. A few points 

required to avoid playoff. 
 

A narrow one point win for Lucan Senior 

Hurlers v Dunboyne in Sundays challenge 

game, they face Crumlin on Saturday next 

27/8 18:30, Pearse Park. This is a game from which 

Lucan need at least a draw to retain their Division 

1 status. 
 

Senior 1 Camogie had a fantastic 2:13 to 11 point 

championship win over Ballyboden on Tuesday 

evening last. Next Tuesday they are away to 

Naomh Brid. 

On Sunday Lucan hosted a Festival of Hurling for 

U12’s. Teams from Tipperary, Cork, Kildare and 

Kilkenny competed with two tiers of competition. 

Lucan and Blackrock battled for the final win in 

group one with Lucan prevailing while Eire Og and 

Durlas Og played the final in group two with the 

Tipp side coming out on top. A big thanks to all 

who helped make it a successful event. 

 

Lucan Sarsfields Golf Society Lucan GC Outing 

Friday 19th August Results. Overall Winner John 

O'Neill (28) 35pts, 2nd Overall Pearse O'Connell 

(27) 34pts BB9, Category 1 Winner Mick Roche 

(13) 33pts, Category 2 Winner Stephen Murphy 

(19) 34pts, Category 3 Winner Shane Carton (24) 

33pts. Congratulations to all the winners and 

thanks to Automatic Fire & Integrated Solutions 

for sponsoring the outing. Our next outing is 

Donabate GC Saturday 10th September and our 

Captains (Liam Carton) Day is in Luttrellstown GC 

on Saturday 1st October. 
 

Friends of Dublin Hurling will hold its 4th annual 

All Ireland Hurling Week Golf Classic in 

Powerscourt Golf Club on Wednesday, 31st 

August. Contact Michael at 087-2331983 to 

reserve a slot or for further information.  
 

Another successful set of Summer Camps - A big 

thanks to all those who helped in the organisation. 
 

Bingo continues every Wednesday evening at 

8:30pm with free tea/coffee. 
 

The Club Shop is closed at the moment but all 

items are available at O’Neill’s factory outlet. 
 

Lotto: There was no winner of this week’s €9,000 

lotto draw; numbers were 1, 6, 9 and 13. Next draw 

will take place on Sunday night with the jackpot 

now at €9,500. Last week’s draw was sponsored by 

Colaiste Laichtim, Inis Oirr. Next week’s draw will 

be managed by team Diarmaid Dawson. 

 

 

CUMANN NA 

                  SÁIRSÉALAIGH 

 LEAMHCÁIN 

                  www.lucansarsfields.ie     
            1886                     



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ADAMSTOWN CYCLING CLUB 
Adamstown Cyclist Róisin Kennedy Won the 

Women’s Leinster Hill Climb Championship on 

Thursday Night (August 18). 

Roisin Kennedy is one of Irelands most respected 

and well known Cyclists, and is the current 

Chairwoman of the 'Cycling Ireland Women's 

Commission'. 

She is a Multi National & 

Provincial Medallist & Former 

International - but has had a 

relatively quiet season in 2016 by 

her standards. 

The Leinster Hill Climb Champs showed that 

Kennedy can still Win Titles on her day - and her 

form is looking good with the National Track 

Cycling Championships only a Week away. 

 

 

 
 

 1st: Roisin Kennedy - Arcane Cycling Team 06:48 

2nd:  Johanna Rogan - Ardee Cycling Club 07:26 

3rd: Celine McPhillips - Cuchulainn CC 07:29. 

 

LUCAN HARRIERS & A.C. 
There was medals all round for Lucan Harriers 

athletes over the weekend. 
 

At the GloHealth Irish National Masters Track & 

Field Championships held in Tullamore on Sunday 

21st August, Lucan athletes brought home eight 

medals - Gold for Niamh Fitzgerald in the W40 

800m, Silvers for Carol Kearney in W50 100m and 

200m and the Ladies 4 x 400m Relay (Carol 

Kearney, Hilary McGee, Edith Coakley and Niamh 

Fitzgerald) and Bronze medals for Annette Durkan 

in W40 100m, Carol Kearney in W50 400m, Eoin 

Fitzgerald in M45 800m and the Ladies 4 x 100m 

Relay (Carol Kearney, Annette Durkan, Edith 

Coakley and Niamh Fitzgerald). 

 

At the Community Games National Finals held on 

19 – 21st  August in Athlone IT, five Lucan 

Harriers girls represented Dublin in the U12 4 x 

100 Relay team and won the bronze medal.  Well 

done Sarah Browne, Millie Hughes, Hannah 

Moriarity, Kate O'Connell, Chelsea Olumba and 

their team-mate Aev O'Regan. 

 

23 Lucan Harriers athletes completed the Frank 

Duffy 10 mile race in the Phoenix Park on 

Saturday 20th August in dreadful weather 

conditions.  There were some great runs with Will 

Byrne finishing in 60th position out of 5,243 

participants, Eileen O'Brien finishing 3rd in her age 

category and two runners with the Club's fit4life 

group completing their first 10 mile race.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carol Kearney pictured with her 5 medals won at 

the GloHealth Irish National Masters Track & 

Field Championships. 

 

LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
 

Lucan Bridge Club will re open on 

Wednesday 7th September 2016 

 in Springfield Hotel. 

We would welcome new members. 

 



Esker Celtic Football Club 
Founded 1990 

Recruitment for the future 
Esker Celtic Football Club has gone from strength 

to strength with the dedication help and support of 

volunteers for more than 25 years. Volunteers start 

as parents, friends, relations, neighbours, sons and 

daughters. Volunteers can bring all sorts of 

expertise to our club. Volunteering does not mean 

sitting on committees, or managing or coaching 

teams there is lots to be done to keep the club 

moving forward. Volunteers can give as little as 1 

hour a week to as long as they wish. When we 

think back to our own childhood the sports and 

activities we availed of were all delivered by 

volunteers.  The reward is great when you see so 

many enjoying the sport. Don’t be shy this is how 

we all started in the club. It’s time to give a little 

back in your community. 
 

Football Coaching 

Our academy is booked out a year in advance.  If 

your child is heading to primary school for the first 

time this September why not guarantee a place and 

avail of the free coaching badge for you to prepare 

for your child’s team 
 

Fundraising 

Can you assist in a fundraising programme to help 

support the good work and provide better coaching 

and facilities 

Can you help bring sponsorship to the club? 

Can you help market the local business already 

supporting the club? 
 

Students 

Can you develop your own skills within sport 

Can you commit to the programme and assist in the 

coaching ethos of the club 

Transition year students why not give a little back 

at this early stage of your adult life 
 

Key Roles - Hospitality. Communications. 

Administration. Coaching. 

General pitch and building maintenance. 

Helping with the Football for All programme. 
 

Committee Level 

We are always looking for members who can bring 

expertise to the committee in all areas including, 

Finance -   Information Technology  

Marketing and promotion. 

Health and Safety. 
 

Making Contact 

Call in any time to the clubhouse 

Hermitage Park 
 

Visit the website www.eskerceltic.ie 

Follow us Facebook. 

Contact any club member. 

 

Demesne of my Dreams 
As I walk along the natural paths of our beautiful 

Lucan Demesne, I stare at your feast of trees, the 

great oak and beech stretching beyond the stillness 

of belief as they reach out as if to seek hidden 

powers above the rumbling midsummer clouds 

above. I will share these magical moments with no 

one, for only I need to endure your magnificence 

for the moment; it is mine to enjoy. 
 

The wonder of your extravagance captures my 

aching heart, now in the eleventh hour of my life as 

it did when I was a mere child and too young to 

understand your magnificence. It is here that I 

think of our forefathers who planted your roots on 

this very soil. Was this to be their legacy? I stand 

proud among the timeless, unseen spirits gone 

before me, and I listen to the unseeing sound of 

clop-clop of the horse-drawn carriage and that 

hush-hush sound of its wheels and their friction 

against the soft gravel earth. There are young 

lovers on board, also mesmerised by the natural 

beauty of your midsummer extravagance, your 

ever-green canopy stretching to its limits, seeking 

the rays of the late summer sun, fusing its strength 

amid its natural magnificence and that of the river 

that flows beneath, turning its dark ugly water 

greyness to match your array of splendour greenery 

as that of your canopy above. 
 

Then comes autumn, and your wondrous array of 

beauty is transferred back to the bareness of our 

winter; still you stand, tall yet naked in your 

magnificence, a tower of strength as you wait for 

the coming of a new spring to spread your canopy 

of extravagance once again . And I, a mere mortal, 

will wait in anticipation to enjoy the magnificence 

of our wonderful demesne of dreams once again.  

 

Joe Malone.  
 

 

(Pen to Paper. An anthology of works by the Lucan 

Creative Writers Group). 

 

 

 

 

 

Things Money can’t Buy 
Manners 

Morals  

Respect 

Character 

Common sense 

Trust 

Patience 

Happiness 

Integrity 

Love  

http://www.eskerceltic.ie/


  

Church Notices ð 28th August 2016  
 
 

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

 

St. Mary's  
Lucan 
 Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 

9.45am, 11am, 12.15pm and 7 

pm 
 

Weekday Masses – Monday to Thursday 10 am 

Friday – 1st Friday of the month Mass 10 am and 

7.30 pm 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament (Nuns 

Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm and Saturday  

7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday after  

10 am Mass and after the 6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms: Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to book at 

least one month before ceremony. 
 

Deepest Sympathy to the wife and family of 

Vincent Breheny, late of Beech Park, also to 

husband and family of Peggy McManus, late of 

Lucan Heights. May they rest in peace.  

 

 

St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / 
Adamstown 
Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9 am, 10.30 am and  

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Saturday 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays after  

10am and 7pm Masses 
 

Baptisms: 1st and 3rd Sundays at 12.45pm and 2nd 

Saturday at 12.30pm. 

At least four weeks’ notice is required to facilitate 

preparation. Applications between 10am and 

1.00pm Monday to Friday at Parish Office or after 

any Mass as Parents are required to attend a pre-

Baptism Meeting. Bookings cannot be  

accepted on the telephone or by email.  

 

 

 

 

 

Divine Mercy 
Lucan South 
Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday – Friday 9.15 am 
 

Adoration and Prayer 

Adoration – Friday 10 am – 3 pm 

Prayer Group - Monday 7.30 – 8.30 pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45 am – 10.45 am 
 
 

Baptisms: Parents are asked to attend an 

information meeting before making arrangements 

or booking dates. 

 

 
 
Lucan Methodist  
Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 
 
 
Lucan Presbyterian  
Church 
Sunday: 10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

 

 

St. Andrew’s   
Church of Ireland 
Sunday: St. Andrew’s - 9am and 10am  

St. Mary’s Leixlip 11.30am  

 

 

 

Gospel Baptist Church 
Pastor Les Hill 

Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 
 
 
 
 

Esker Cemetery Mass 
 Sunday 28th August 2016 at 3pm 

 (Weather permitting) 


